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Dear Senate Committee on Rules and fellow legislators,  

 

On behalf of my family and law abiding citizens here in Oregon I urge you to vote NO 

on SB 243. This bill imposes a mandatory 72-hour waiting period for firearm 

transfers, even after a background check is completed. This unnecessary delay 

infringes on the Second Amendment rights of law-abiding Oregonians. 

 

Now is not the time to restrict self-defense. Violent crime in Oregon rose 24.3% from 

2020 to 2023, and law enforcement reports increases in property crime and cartel-

linked drug activity—including fentanyl and meth trafficking tied to the Sinaloa and 

Jalisco cartels. These threats are spreading beyond major cities into smaller 

communities. 

 

SB 243 does nothing to stop criminals or cartels. It only hinders responsible citizens 

from protecting themselves and their families. 

 

Please vote NO on SB 243.   

 

Respectfully,  

 

Sheri Brady 

Roseburg, OR 


